
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

General Meeting, Tuesday, December 10, 6:30 p.m. 

Guild Christmas Potluck  
)ÔȭÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÆÁÂÕÌÏÕÓ &ÏÌÓÏÍ 1ÕÉÌÔ ÁÎÄ &ÉÂÅÒ 'ÕÉÌÄ 
Christmas potluck again ɀ seems we just blinked and 
another year zipped by!    

Please come and spend time socializing as we munch 
on all the wonderful potluck dishes our members 
ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÂÒÉÎÇȢ  7ÅȭÌÌ Èave lots of fun and games this 
year ɀ and of course prizes galore ɀ some big and 
some small, but all fun!  So come and get to know 
more of your fellow Folsom Quilt and Fiber Guild 
members.   Our evening begins at 6:30 and no one 
leaves until all the prizes are won! 

Carol Taylor Coming to Folsom! 

We are excited to announce that internationally 
known quilt artist Carol Taylor will be coming to our 
guild in March to teach a two-day workshop!   

#ÁÒÏÌ ÈÁÓ ×ÏÎ ÓÉØ Ȱ"ÅÓÔ ÏÆ 3ÈÏ×ȱ Á×ÁÒÄÓ ÉÎ ÈÅÒ 
ÃÁÒÅÅÒȣ×ÉÔÈ 3)8 ÄÉÆÆerent quilts! She has been 
included three times in Quilt National, in Visions, and 
the Museum of Art and Design in NYC, and the 
.ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 1ÕÉÌÔ -ÕÓÅÕÍ ÉÎ 0ÁÄÕÃÁÈ ÈÁÖÅ #ÁÒÏÌȭÓ ÑÕÉÌÔÓ 
in their permanent collections.  

A teacher by degree, and outgoing by nature, her 
ÑÕÉÌÔÉÎÇ ÃÌÁÓÓÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÓÁÉÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ȰÆÕÎȟ ÍÏÔÉÖÁÔÉÏÎÁÌȟ ÁÎÄ 
non-ÔÈÒÅÁÔÅÎÉÎÇȢȱ  4ÁËÅ Á ÌÏÏË ÁÔ ÈÅÒ ×ÏÒË ÁÔ 
www.caroltaylorquilts.com  She will be teaching us 
two of her award-winning techniques in this two-day 
class ɀ Arc-i-Textures and Sensuous Curves.  If you 
want to sign up for her workshop, please try to let 
Program Co-Chairs Denise Schmidt or Pam Taylor 
know by the first week of January, so we can gauge 
interest and get a tentative head count.  And be sure 
to let Santa know that you would like to have this 
outstanding workshop in your stocking this 
Christmas!! 

No workshop in December.  Time to catch up, or get 
ready for Quilt Show! 
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Twin Lakes Food Bank 

To continue our new habit of collecting items every 
month for the Twin Lakes Food Bank, please bring 
peanut butter and jelly/jam.  There will be a box in the 
entryway for you to drop donations.  Thank you for 
your generosity.   

Education Tour for Quilt Show  

Are you interested in bringing a group of children to 
tour our quilt show on Friday, February 7 from 9 to 10 
a.m.? Kids between the ages of 8-12 are preferable or 
those interested in quilts.  

If so, please contact Norma Martinez at 916-983-5577. 

 



 

 

Folsom Quilt & Fiber Guild Board 

2013/2014 OFFICERS: 

President Becky Zsoka 530-864-0312 

President Elect Debi Henry 916-716-2777 

Treasurer Sherry Hammer 916-601-1832 

Treasurer Elect Eileen Crawford 916-933-6894 

Secretary Peggy Clark 916-351-5875 

Program Chairs Denise Schmidt 
Pam Taylor 

916-903-7305 
916-294-7159 

Program Chairs Elect Claudia Norman 
Pam Taylor 

530-672-1484 
916-294-7159 

Quilt Show Chair Anne K. Ross 916-983-2433 

Quilt Show Chair 
Elect 

Alison Berry 916-983-9712 

2013/2014 STANDING COMMITTEES: 

Project of the Month Susan Spicer 
Valerie Leclerc 

916-955-2545 
916-933-1689 

Cuddle Quilts Marilyn Long 530-676-1798 

Education Norma Martinez 916-983-5577 

Guild Challenges Helen Hardwick 916-933-1616 

Hospitality Joan Myers 916-353-0680 

Membership Sandi Fong 
Lynne Hanson 

916-638-3884 
530-622-8833 

Newsletter Editor Donna Brennan 
Ila Darling (mail) 

916-933-8739 
916-483-0550 

Parliamentarian Derald Langwell 916-852-7352 

Pot of Gold Robbie Rodgers 
Susan Krinks 

530-677-8015 
530-621-3054 

Property Manager Derald Langwell 916-852-7352 

Show and Tell Nancy Hitchcock 530-676-4899 

Sunshine Roberta Philipp 530-677-7223 

Retreat 
Coordinators 
(Zephyr/Auburn) 

Donna Lomax 
Pam Burke 
Eileen Crawford 

916-934-0850 
916-757-1731 
916-933-6894 

Advertising Pam Taylor 530-621-1035 

Historian/Publicity Karla Dellner 530-677-1754 

NCQC Peggy Clark 916-351-5875 

Raffle Quilt Tickets Gay Pepin 
Sally Scholz 

916-984-2019 
916-983-2626 

Raffle Quilt Travel Carmen Mitchell 
Laurie Vantacich 

916-364-5451 
916-652-9397 

Webmaster Derald Langwell 916-852-7352 

 
Quorum for Board Votes:  50% of elected officers (5 of 9) and 
25% of committees (5 of 19). 
 

a}p~topy Ö~ęMessage 
I hope all of you enjoyed time with friends and 

family for Thanksgiving.  We all have much for which 
we should be thankful.  I know I am thankful for all of 
youɂfor your enthusiasm, creativity, perseverance, 
generosityȣand so much more!  

 Does anyone have a quilt you would like to 
bring to our December meeting to make our hall a bit 
more jolly?  Call or email me so that I have enough 
quilts racks here.   

 How are your UFOs coming?  Mine, not so 
good, but I did finish a quilt for Cuddle Quilts.  After 
Christmas I will go at it with a vengeance!   

 Check the newsletter for what to bring to 
donate to Twin Lakes Food Bank.  Your kindness 
means a lot to some people who are having a tough 
time feeding their families.  Thank you to Sally Scholz 
for delivering all of our donations.! 

Becky Zsoka  
 

Wanted: Items for Quilt Day for Kids 
Quilt Day for Kids is scheduled for March 1st, 2014 and 
there are some supplies we need: 

¶ 12 x 12" squares of batting/and or fabric or 
muslin 

¶ 8 x 8" squares of batting/and or fabric or 
muslin 

¶ 6 x 6" squares of batting/and or fabric or 
muslin 

¶ 4 x 4" fabric Squares 

¶ 3 x 3" fabric Squares 

¶ 2 x 2" fabric squares 

Contact Norma Martinez with any questions or 
donations at 916-983-5577. 

 

Sutter Breast Cancer Quilt Auction 

Sharon Dickerson is our guild liaison to the Sutter 
#ÁÎÃÅÒ #ÅÎÔÅÒȭÓ ΤΡΣΦ ÑÕÉÌÔ ÁÕÃÔÉÏÎȢ 4ÈÉÎË ÁÂÏÕÔ ×ÈÁÔ 
ÑÕÉÌÔ ÙÏÕȭÌÌ ÇÉÖÅ ÈÅÒ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÖÅ ÏÒ ÓÉÌÅÎÔ ÁÕÃÔÉÏÎȢ 

  



 

 

Board Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, November 12, 2013 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 by President 
Becky Zsoka. The motion was made and carried that 
the Agenda be approved. 

The motion was made and carried to approve the 
October 2013 minutes as printed in the newsletter. 

Treasurer Sherry Hammer handed out copies of the 
ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÔÒÅÁÓÕÒÅÒȭÓ ÒÅÐÏÒt.   

Old Business 

By-Laws:  The by-laws review committee presented 
the amendments to the Board for a vote.  The motion 
was made to accept the changes.  The changes will be 
printed in the December newsletter for review by the 
general membership.  Please review the changes and 
be prepared to vote at the December meeting. 

New Business 

Annual Guild Donations ɀ Becky Zsoka, Sherry 
Hammer, and Peggy Clark met to review the list of 
possibilities for the annual guild donations.  A 
suggested list was presented to the board by Becky 
Zsoka.  The motion was carried to accept the 
suggested list. 

¶ Folsom History Museum          $150.00 

¶ Twin Lakes Food Bank                600.00 

¶ Power House Ministries, Inc.     600.00 

¶ Folsom Senior Center                   150.00 

Committee Reports 

Quilt Show ɀ Anne Ross reported that the show plans 
are going smoothly.  Please make sure you turn in 
your entrance form by the December deadline.   

Raffle Quilt Tickets ɀ Sally Scholz has reviewed the 
ticket envelopes to be picked up.  To date there are 
80 guild members who have not picked up their 
envelopes.  Ticket sales so far equal $1,157. 

Project of the Month ɀ The guild members have been 
responsive to the projects and we are looking 
forward to the next few months. 

Membership ɀ- In Sandi Fongȭs absence, Becky Zsoka 
stated that she and Sandi have met and drafted a 
welcome letter that all new members will receive. 

Newsletter ɀ Since the Thanksgiving Holiday will be 
upon us, all newsletter items need to be turned in to 
Donna Brennan by November 17, 2013. 

Parliamentarian ɀ Derald Langwell reported on the 
discussion last month regarding the voting rights if 
one person held more than one position on the board.  
After reviewing Roberts Rules of Order there is 
nothing that covers this issue.  Rules of the 
organization are binding.   

Property ɀ Derald reported that all is well with our 
property storage. 

Webmaster ɀ Derald is keeping our website up to 
date.  If you have anything that needs to be on the 
website, get it to Derald in a timely manner.  Peggy 
Clark thanked Derald for such a nice showing of the 
2013 opportunity quilt on our website. 

Pot of Gold ɀ All is well with Pot of Gold. 

Sunshine ɀ Roberta Philipp send out one card in 
October. 

Retreat Coordinators ɀ Pam Burke and Donna Lomax 
are preparing and getting dates for the 2014 year at 
Zephyr Point Tahoe.  The signups for the annual May 
retreat will be in January or February. 

Eileen Crawford reported on the Auburn weekend 
retreat held in November.  The attendance was 
smaller than she had hoped but everyone had a 
fabulous time.   

Program Chair ɀ Denise Schmidt passed out an 
analysis of how the expenses and income for our 
programs have worked out during the past year.  It 
has been a successful year for signups for workshops.  
The art workshops seem to draw a larger number of 
workshop signups. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Peggy Clark, Secretary 

General Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, November 12, 2013 

Welcome and Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order by President Becky 
Zsoka at 7:00. 

Becky welcomed all guests and thanked the Pioneer 
Quilt Guild of Roseville for bringing their opportunity 
quilt and encouraged all members to buy a ticket. 



 

 

The motion was made and carried that the October 
General Meeting minutes be approved as printed in 
the November newsletter. 

Becky Zsoka made the announcement regarding the 
by-laws review.  The board has voted to approve the 
changes and they will be published in the December 
newsletter for review of the general membership.  
Please review these changes and be prepared to 
discuss and vote at the December meeting.   

¶ Next Board Meeting ɀ 5:30, December 10, 2013 

¶ General Meeting ɀ 6:30, December 10, 2013 is our 
annual Christmas Potluck 

If you have a full size Christmas quilt, please bring to 
hang around the room for added decor. 

Committee Reports 

Cuddle Quilts ɀ Becky Zsoka standing in for Marilyn 
Long asked for lots of cuddle quilts to be turned in 
before the hand-out event at Payless Shoe Source on 
Riley.  The guild does not have enough quilts to meet 
the needs. 

Raffle Quilt Tickets ɀ Please pick up your envelope 
from Sally Scholz.  There are 80 guild members who 
have not picked up their tickets.  The opportunity 
quilt ticket sales are one of our biggest fundraisers 
for the year.  The money made from these fund 
raisers gives the guild the means to support 
education and our community. 

Quilt Show ɀ Anne Ross stated that things are 
ÐÒÏÇÒÅÓÓÉÎÇ ÆÉÎÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÓÈÏ×Ȣ  $ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ 
your entry forms turned in.  LÅÔȭÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÓÏ ÍÁÎÙ ÑÕÉÌÔÓ 
that where to hang them is our biggest problem.  
Please get photos for the program turned in to Sherry 
Hammer.  Sherry needs these ASAP. 

Emma Allebes Art Challenge ɀ Anne filling in for 
Penny Hanscom asked all participants in this 
challenge to get their entry forms submitted. 

Nominating Committee ɀ Derald Langwell made an 
ÁÎÎÏÕÎÃÅÍÅÎÔ ÒÅÇÁÒÄÉÎÇ ÎÅØÔ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÓÌÁÔÅ ÏÆ ÏÆÆÉÃÅÒÓ 
and committee chairs.  If there is a position or 
committee that you think you might be interested in, 
please contact the person holding that position 
currently.  Ask questions.  The best way to get 
involved and meet people is to participate.  The 
nominating committee will be formed in January. 

Helen Hardwick made the announcement that her 
church is collecting hats for the homeless.  If you are 

a knitter , these are very worthwhile projects.  If you 
are not a knitter, purchased hats are good too. 

Auburn Retreat ɀ Eileen Crawford announced that 
the Auburn Retreat held last weekend was a lot of 
fun.  We are hoping for a better turnout next year. 

Raffle Quilt Travel ɀ Carmen Mitchell needs 
volunteers to sell tickets at the Folsom Christmas 
street fair.  The event is Dec. 7th.  Please volunteer for 
a 2-hour shift. 

Quilts of Honor ɀ The work day for Quilts of Honor is 
held on the first Friday of each month at Fabric 
Garden, Town and Country Village Shopping Center 
on Fulton and Marconi in Sacramento. 

Salvation Army doll quilts need to be turned in by 
Friday, November 15.   

Project of the Month ɀ The December project will be a 
wine cozy.  Several aprons that were brought in for 
the November project were displayed. 

Program Committee ɀ Denise Schmidt showed 
samples for the coming programs in January and 
March.  December will be the guild annual Christmas 
potluck (guild members only).  Instead of having 
entertainment, we will play some games.   

In February, the guest speaker will be a 
representative from Hoffman Batik Fabric.  There will 
be no workshop since it is quilt show month. 

Quilt Show Volunteer Signups ɀ Dana Lahargoue 
asked for more people to sign up to volunteer at the 
quilt show.  There are openings in many areas.  It 
takes a lot of volunteers to make our show a success. 

Dianna Redmon ɀ Boutique called for more 
volunteers to sign up for boutique. There will also be 
work days on January 23, 24, and 25th to organize 
and assemble baskets.  The work days will be held at 
the home of Nancy Hitchcock, 3468 Dunbar Rd., 
Rescue, CA 95672. 

Quilt Show Fashion Show ɀ Jenny Lyon needs 
garments for the fashion show.  Please contact Jenny 
to participate. 

After Show and Tell and the break, Helen Hardwick 
facilitated the Guild Challenge segment.  Thank you to 
all who participated. 

Drawings were held and the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,  
Peggy Clark, Secretary 



 

 

Fabric Bags for Personal Belongings 

The Soroptimist Club of Greater Sacramento has been 
making bags for foster children who no longer qualify 
for foster care because of their age.  The bags are 
used to hold their belongings as they go out into the 
world.  The club also makes bags for bras for women 
who participate in Women's Empowerment, an 
organization that provides homeless women with 
training and life skills so they can become 
independent.  The bags for the foster kids are about 
pillowcase size, and the bra bags are about 10" by 15".  
The club has been making bags for several years and is 
running out of fabric. 

Please look through your stash to see if there are 
some pieces you know you will never use that you 
would be willing to donate to this cause.  I will be at 
the December and January quilt guild meetings and 
will be happy to collect your donations.  In addition, 
the club is collecting "gently used" bras that can be re-
used or recycled for parts.  I will happily collect these 
as well. 

Thank you for your generosity.   
Sue Garmston 

Here is more information from the club president: 

Thanks to donations we are making about 500 bags 
each year for Children's Receiving Home at a cost of 
approximately $.30 to $.35 each!  All sizes of fabrics 
can be used, even for personal toiletry items.  The 
Hidden Support has morphed into 'purses' made by 
folding a place mat in half and putting a handle on 
that.  So gently used place mats can be used as well. 

Special thanks for the gently used bras, too.  They are 
going to Women's Empowerment, St. Johns Shelter 
and Children's Receiving Home and we have passed 
100 on so far this year.  The concept is 'esteem' for 
women and girls in transition and to keep all that 
foam, plastic and metal out of landfills just a little 
longer.  Look at BraRecylers and Sierra Club Green 
Home sites for backup. 

Thanks for your continued support.   

Marilyn Goodfellow, President 
Soroptimist International of Greater Sacramento 
sigsgood@gmail.com 

 

Again, see Sue Garmston at theDecember and January 
quilt guildmeetings if you would like to contribute to 
this effort. 

 

 

Sewing Machines For Sale 
 

Husqvarna ER10 5-Needle Felting Machine  
with extra needles, $100 

 

Baby Lock Jane with insert for Sew Ezi table, $600 

 

Bernina 215-lightweight ¾-sized machine in unopened 
box (msrp-$1200), $600 

 

Call or email Jenny Lyon:  

jlyon@surewest.net or 916.797.1490 

 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

Cuddle Quilts Reporting In... 

Thanks to the following members who donated 
and/or quilted our quilts at our November 
meeting.  They are:  Marge Peters, Karlene Brown, 
Sandy Keith, Rhea Kowardy, Elaine Ekkelboom, 
Deb Winterling, Donna Brennan, Sally Scholz, 
Doris Bourgeois, Sherrie Peterson, Margo Wilson, 
Ruth Cook, Nancy Puryear, Lesley Kemp, Sherry 
Hammer, Sue Lavanaway, Linda Boerlin, Becky 
Zsoka, Melissa Pedroza and Claudia Norman. 

I wish all of you and your family a very Merry 
Christmas ! 

Marilyn Long  
530-676-1798  

 

 

 

Show and Tell 

Bobbie 
Jarrett 

Quilt of Honor top, and tell about trip to 
DC with QOH quilts/presentations 

Sheila Bayley Thimbleberries quilt and 2 QOH tops 
from Fabric Garden efforts 

Lori Merjil T-shirt quilt: baseball shirts and plaid 
pieced sashing 

Pam 
Gercovich 

Finished up a family project yo-yo quilt 

Sally Scholz UFO Christmas quilt, quilted by Laurie 
Vantacich 

Linda Ballard mystery quilt, quilted by 
Lorraine Matthews 

Skip Norman Quilt for youngest boy grandchild 

Sherry 
Hammeer 

Auburn Retreat work: 2 cuddle quilts, 
baby quilt, small applique wall hanging 

Gwen Maule 7 quilts for 5#$ÁÖÉÓ ÁÎÄȣΤΡ 3!73 ÄÏÌÌ 
cradle quilts 

Joan Carey Knit ruffled scarf made with Madeline 
Tosh hand-dyed yarn; Infinity cowl scarf 
with yarn from Luisa Harding 

Barbara 
Williams 

2 UFOs: a Laurel Burch print quilt and a 
bow tie variation quilt 

Peggy Clark Knit lace circular shawl 

Pam Taylor Ȱ4ÅÌÌȱ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÓÏÎ (ÁÒÒÙ ×ÉÎÎÉÎÇ ȭΧΥ ÔÒÕÃË 
and Harley in raffle. 

 

Boutique News 
%ÖÅÎ ÔÈÏÕÇÈ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ 3/ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÕÓ ÓÏ ÆÁÒȣ we 
could still use more!!! 

One sewing group just cut up a tall stack of 5 inch 
squares of quilt fabric to donateɂit was a great way 
to use up stash (and make room for more!).  And 
×ÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÓÏÍÅ ÈÏÍÅÍÁÄÅ ȰÈÏÎÅÙ ÂÕÎȱ ÒÏÌÌÓ ÏÆ Τ ÏÒ Τ 
½ inch strips look great in a basket? In stores, they are 
$40ɂyou could put one together from your stash. 

We still plan to do a gift card tree, so feel free to 
contribute to that too.  Our Boutique ȰÓÈÏÐÐÅÒÓȱ 
really fill the ticket jars for the gift card tree.   

 

And our biggest effort is aheadɂputting the baskets 
together.  We will spend three days at it, with the first 
day just spent sorting. Please let one of us know if 
you can help with this effort on Thursday, Friday, and 
Saturday, January 23-25.  The work days will be held at 
the home of Nancy Hitchcock, 3468 Dunbar Rd. in 
Rescue. Her home is very near the intersection of 
Cameron Park Blvd. and Green Valley Road. 

 

Thanks again to all you wonderful members who 
contribute to make the boutique such a success!!! We 
love you for it! 

Dianna Redmon, Nancy Hitchcock, and Joan Myers 

 

  



 

 

Treasurerõs Report 

Balances as of October 31, 2013 

Checking                                                  $11,442.38  

Savings                                                        $1,511.09 

High Yield Savings                               $36, 609.60 

 

Upcoming Programs! 

NEW TIME FOR WORKSHOPS: 10:30 to 4:30 

Look forward to these programs and workshops!!  
Workshops are now only $35 for member s! 

January 14-15, 2014:  Judith Coates ð Itõs all in the 
process:  Making an award-winning art quilt and 
everything that can go wrong along the way, and 
her workshop on Tsukineko Inks 

In her lecture, Judy reviews  many different ways 
to combine paint, paper, and metal with fabric, 
and help us realize new sources of inspiration.  

In her workshop, she will teach us two different 
methods for working with Tsukineko Inks. There 
is an $8 supply fee for the workshop . 

February 11, 2014: Robyn Green, Hoffman 
Fabrics ð All About Batiks 

Robyn, a sales rep for Hoffman Fabrics in 
California, will tell us all about how batiks are 
made in Bali by Balinese craftsmen, 
supplementing her presentation with a video  
giving us a first -hand look at the making of these 
beautiful fabrics.  She will also show us the latest 
Hoffman batik line, which will likely cause our 
fabric addiction to rise to new heights!  

No workshop in February 2014 , as we will all be 
recovering from our spectacular FQFG quilt show! 

March 11, 12, and 13, 2014: Carol Taylor 

#ÁÒÏÌ ÈÁÓ ×ÏÎ 3)8 Ȱ"ÅÓÔ ÏÆ 3ÈÏ×ȱ Á×ÁÒÄÓ ɉ×ÉÔÈ ÓÉØ 
different quilts!), has been in Quilt National three 
times, and has won a myriad of awards over the 
years. She will be teaching us her Arc -i-Texture s 
technique on day one, and her Sensuous Lines 
and Curves technique on the second day of this 
two -ÄÁÙ ×ÏÒËÓÈÏÐȢ  $ÏÎȭÔ ÍÉÓÓ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÁÎÃÅ ÔÏ 
learn from this artist!  Check out her work at 
www.caroltaylorquilts. com. 

 
2014 Show Judges 

Our quilt show committee has hired 
four judges for the 2014 FQFG Quilt 
Show.  All of them are graduates or 
teachers at The West Coast Quilt 
Judging Academy. 

Jody Ohrt is a co-owner of The West 
Coast Quilt Judging Academy.  Quilting 
has been her hobby since 1995.  

Heirloom machine quilting on antique linens is among 
*ÏÄÙȭÓ ÑÕÉÌÔÉÎÇ ÌÏÖÅÓȢ (ÅÒ ×ÏÒË ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÐÕÂÌÉÓÈÅÄ ÉÎ 
#ÉÎÄÙ .ÅÅÄÈÁÍȭÓ ÂÏÏËȢ *ÏÄÙ ÌÉÖÅÓ ÉÎ 9ÕÂÁ #ÉÔÙ ÁÎÄ És a 
member of the Valley Quilt Guild.  Jody also developed 
a lecture focusing on the judging process.  She has 
judged our show several times. 

*ÕÄÙ -ÕÌÌÅÎȭÓ love affair with fabric began at her 
ÍÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ ËÎÅÅ ×ÈÅÎ ÓÈÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÅ× ÄÏÌÌ ÃÌÏÔÈÅÓȢ  
She has been teaching sewing and quilting for over 30 
years.  Judy has recently started teaching the 
Wearable Art component of The West Coast Quilt 
Judging Academy.  Her national and international 
awards include the prestigious Crème de la Crème 
Award at the Bernina Fashion Show in 2006.  She is a 
life member of Manteca Quilters.  Judy frequently 
travels by motor home with her golf obsessed 
ÈÕÓÂÁÎÄ ÏÆ ȰÆÏÒÅ-ÔÅÅȱ ÐÌÕÓ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÁÎÄ 2ÏÃËÏȟ ÔÈÅÉÒ 
energetic Yorkie. 

About her 25 years of quilting experience Kitty Oliver 
ÓÁÙÓȟ Ȱ-Ù ÐÁÓÓÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÑÕÉÌÔÉÎÇ ÉÓ Á ÎÁÔÕÒÁÌ ÅØÔÅÎÓÉÏÎ ÏÆ 
ÍÙ ÆÁÓÃÉÎÁÔÉÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÄÅÓÉÇÎȢȱ  3ÈÅ ÉÓ Á 
member of River City Quilt Guild and a graduate of 
The West Coast Quilt Judging Academy. Kitty has won 
numerous awards for her quilts which have been 
shown at the California State Fair and juried into 
several national shows. As a judge she enjoys helping 
quilters at all experience levels by providing 
meaningful evaluation. Kitty works for the State of 
California as an environmental scientist. 

Our fourth judge, Beth Foust, is a general contractor 
ÔÕÒÎÅÄ ÑÕÉÌÔÉÎÇ ÅÎÔÈÕÓÉÁÓÔȢ "ÅÔÈȭÓ ÁÒÔÉÓÔÉÃȟ ÈÁÎÄ-guided 
long-arm quilting has been displayed on many quilts 
including community service projects.  She is a 
graduate of The West Coast Quilt Judging Academy 
attending the same class as Kitty.  Beth is a resident of 
Applegate, a well-known member of Foothills Quilt 
Guild in Auburn, and a respected long-arm teacher. 

  

http://www.caroltaylorquilts.com/


 

 

Quilts of Honor 

Join a group quilting effort on the 1st Friday of 
every month from 10:30 to 3:30 a t Fabric Garden 
in Sacramento. We each work on our own quilt 
top with our own fabric and fabric that has been 
donated that will fit in to your project.  You can 
bring a friend and team a top. If you work at 
home, the measurements for these quilts for 
retur ning military veterans are 50x60 or 57x67.  

Thank you for your past support and for your 
future involvement. Please call Gretchen Jennings 
at 363-9826, if you have questions.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

December Birthdays 

Inger Carleton-Blood 1-Dec 

Colleen McConnell 1-Dec 

Gwen M. Maule 2-Dec 

Roberta Philipp 2-Dec 

Robbie Rodgers 2-Dec 

Shirley Chadwell 2-Dec 

Jenny K. Lyon 3-Dec 

Bobbie Rowland 7-Dec 

Sharon Havranek 8-Dec 

Bev Hendrickson 8-Dec 

Judy Castlemann 8-Dec 

Judy Snook 9-Dec 

Geri Richardson 9-Dec 

Marketa Essex 12-Dec 

Ellen Gallardo 15-Dec 

Nancy Burnett 22-Dec 

Janet Lockett 23-Dec 

Jerry Paddeck 25-Dec 

Misty Tracy 25-Dec 

Bobbie Samuels 26-Dec 

Elaine Ekkelboom 27-Dec 

Sue Rohrke 27-Dec 

Joan Barker 28-Dec 

Sharon Baxter 30-Dec 

Marjie Jenkins 30-Dec 

Della Goss 30-Dec 

 

 

 

 

Quilt Show Update!   

Wow!  Can you believe it? It is already the month of 
December.  We are on track for a great show.  All the 
committee chairs are on track and excited about the 
show.  Thank you team!  We are truly blessed and I am 
very thankful for such an amazing committee AND 
guild!  We put on the best show because we have THE 
BEST MEMBERS! 

7Å ÎÅÅÄ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÓÐÏÔ ÏÎ $ÁÎÁȭÓ 
volunteer sheets AND security.  Security is very 
important.  The people who do security, as with every 
position, make sure that, well, our quilts, property and 
vendors are secure!  If everyone can sign up for at 
least one position and more, then we will feel a little 
more safe and secure.  It is a lot of fun, sign up with 
your sewing buddy(ies).  Make it a play day.   

As of November 13th there have been 58 entries 
entered into the amazing database that Alison Berry 
has masterfully created.  It is a breeze to enter the 
beautiful entries and information.  Thank you Alison!  
AND, Thank you members! 

Keep up the great advertising and sharing the show 
with friends, family and the 
community.  Someone from 
Marysville contacted Gay 
Pepin after seeing the photo 
of our fabulous opportunity 
quilt on the NCQC website 
and wanted to buy $20 
worth of raffle tickets.  Woo 
hoo!  Woo is the 
best...FOLSOM QUILT AND 
FIBER GUILD!   

Thank you again and I hope 
ÙȭÁÌÌ had a wonderful and 
joyous Thanksgiving, 

Anne K. Ross, Truly blessed Quilt Show Chair 

 

SHOW DATES 

JUDGING:  Wednesday, February 5 

SETUP:  8 a.m., Thursday, February 6 

PREVIEW PARTY:  6:30 to 8:30 p.m., Thurs., February 6 

SHOW:  Friday through Sunday, February 7-9 

HOURS:  Saturday, 10 to 5, Sunday 10 to 4 

 



 

 

 

Proposed Bylaw Changes 2013-2014 ς Changes to text are show in boldface type.  

Location Before After Reason 
Article III, 2(b) Non-profit status will be re-examined on an 

annual basis. 
The Treasurer shall apply to the State for Non-profit 
status will be re-examined on an annual basis. 

More 
specific. 

Article IV, 1(b)  (b) See ARTICLE VI, SECTION 3 (e) for Board 
Meeting rules. 
Added cross reference: the title of the section is 
άaŜŜǘƛƴƎǎέ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŎƻǾŜǊ .ƻŀǊŘ aŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ. 

Cross 
reference. 

Article V, 2 (b) The President-Elect shall be responsible for a 
place to hold the Guild general, board and 
workshop meetings. 

The President-Elect shall be responsible for a place 
to hold the Guild general, board and workshop 
meetings for the following term. 

More 
specific. 

Article V, 2 (b) The President-Elect will appoint a Raffle Quilt 
Coordinator while she is President-Elect to 
ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƻƴΧ 

The President-Elect will appoint a Raffle Quilt 
Coordinator, while serving as President-Elect, to 
ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƻƴΧ 

Avoid 
gender. 

Article V, 2 (b) The President-Elect has the power to co-sign 
checks. 

The President-Elect has the power to co-sign checks. Not true! 

Article V, 2(c) pick up pickup (noun) Grammar. 

Article V, 2(d) The Treasurer shall receive all monies and pay 
all ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜŘ DǳƛƭŘ ōƛƭƭǎΧ 

The Treasurer shall receive and deposit all monies 
ŀƴŘ Ǉŀȅ ŀƭƭ ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜŘ DǳƛƭŘ ōƛƭƭǎΧ 

More 
specific. 

Article V, 2(d)  The Treasurer is responsible for reconciling the 
DǳƛƭŘΩǎ ōŀƴƪ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǘƛƳŜƭȅ ƳŀƴƴŜǊΦ 

More 
specific. 

Article V, 2(f) ¢ƘŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ /ƘŀƛǊǇŜǊǎƻƴΧ ΧŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ DǳƛƭŘΩǎ 
website. 

¢ƘŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ /ƘŀƛǊǇŜǊǎƻƴΧ ΧŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ DǳƛƭŘΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ 
roster, and newsletter. 

More 
specific. 

Article V, 2(h) (h) Quilt Show Chairperson: The Quilt 
Show Chairperson is responsible for all aspects 
of administering the annual quilt and fiber 
show. The Quilt Show Chairperson shall work 
with the Quilt Show Chairperson-Elect to design 
the layout of any given quilt and fiber show. 
The Quilt Show Chairperson shall appoint 
chairpersons for Quilt Show committees which 
may include, but are not limited to: 1) white 
glove hostesses, 2) food service/hospitality, 3) 
vendors, 4) publicity, 5) boutique, 6) 
demonstrations, 7) door tickets, 8) preview 
party, 9) programs, 10) check in/out of the quilt 
show entries, 11) set up/take down of the 
show, 12) decorations, 13) awards, 14) judging, 
15) logo design, and 16) sale of shirts/bags. The 
Quilt Show Chairperson may form other 
committees as needed, and shall be 
responsible for the security of the show. 

(h) Quilt Show Chairperson: The Quilt Show 
Chairperson is responsible for all aspects of 
administering the annual quilt and fiber show. The 
Quilt Show Chairperson shall work with the Quilt 
Show Chairperson-Elect to design the layout of any 
given quilt and fiber show. The Quilt Show 
Chairperson shall appoint chairpersons for Quilt 
Show committees which may include, but are not 
limited to: 1) white glove/security hostesses, 2) food 
service/hospitality, 3) vendors, 4) publicity, 5) 
boutique, 6) demonstrations, 7) door tickets, 8) 
preview party, 9) programs, 10) check in/out of the 
quilt show entries, 11) set up/take down of the 
show, 12) decorations, 13) awards, 14) judging, 15) 
logo design, and 16) sale of shirts/bags merchandise, 
17) fashion show, 18) name tags, 19) signs, and 20) 
wearables. The Quilt Show Chairperson may form 
other committees as needed, and shall be 
responsible for the security of the show. 

Add more 
chairpersons. 

Article VI, 2 
Standing 
Committees 

The President will appoint other members to 
assist with Guild Business as needed.  Standing 
Committees will include, but are not limited to:  
Block of the Month, Challenges, Community 
Liaison, Cuddle Quilts, Education, Hospitality, 
Membership, Newsletter, Parliamentarian, Pot 
of Gold, Property Management, Public 
Information/Marketing, Retreat Coordinator, 
Show and Tell and Sunshine.  Each standing 
committee chair shall have one vote on the 
Board of Directors.  All other Guild Committees 
shall operate under the same rules; each 

The President will appoint other members to assist 
with Guild Business as needed.  Standing 
Committees will include, but are not limited to:  
Block of the Month, Challenges, Community Liaison, 
Cuddle Quilts, Education, Hospitality, Membership, 
Newsletter, Parliamentarian, Pot of Gold, Property 
Management, Public Information/Marketing, Retreat 
Coordinator, Show and Tell and Sunshine.  Each 
standing committee chair shall have one vote on the 
Board of Directors;  All other Guild Committees shall 
operate under the same rules; each committee shall 
have one vote, shared chairmanships do not get 

Delete 
repetitive 
sentence.  
άǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΣ 
but are not 
ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǘƻέ 
covers 
committees 
not listed.  



 

 

Location Before After Reason 

committee shall have one vote, shared 
chairmanships do not get multiple votes. 

multiple votes. 

Article VI, 3, 
(d) 

All Policies ŀƴŘ DǳƛŘŜƭƛƴŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎΧ All Policy ŀƴŘ DǳƛŘŜƭƛƴŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎΧ  Grammar. 

Article VI, 4 The President and/or Board of Directors shall 
fill any vacancy occurring on the Board of 
Directors through appointment. Elected 
positions vacated less than six (6) months into 
the year shall require a general membership 
vote. 

Elected positions vacated prior to September 30 
shall require the general membership to elect a 
replacement. The President and/or Board of 
Directors shall fill any vacancy occurring on the 
Board of Directors after September 30 through 
appointment. 

In 
chronological 
order, and 
more 
specific. 

Article VI, 5 ΧŀƴŘ ǘǿŜƴǘȅ-five percent (25%) of the Chairs 
of the Standing Committees. 

ΧŀƴŘ ǘǿŜƴǘȅ-five percent (25%) of the Chairs of the 
current Standing Committees. 

More 
specific. 

Article VII, 1, 
(e) 

Should no candidate receive a majority vote of 
the membership present, the two (2) top 
candidates will have a run off. 

Should no candidate receive a majority vote of the 
membership present, a second election will be held 
between the two top candidates. 

άwǳƴ ƻŦŦέ ƛǎ 
slang. 

Article VIII, 1 All funds of this Guild shall be turned over to 
the Treasurer who shall be responsible for their 
safekeeping. 

(delete) Redundant 
to Article V, 
2, (d). 

Article VIII, 1 
(a) 

The finances of this Guild shall be handled and 
managed in accordance with sound accounting 
ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜǎΧ 

The finances of this Guild shall be handled and 
managed by the Treasurer in accordance with sound 
ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘƛƴƎ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜǎΧ 

More 
specific. 

Article VIII, 6 As part of the application process the applicant 
shall identify a specific project and/or goal that 
will benefit the Guild and/or be presented the 
general membership. 

As part of the application process the applicant shall 
identify a specific project or goal that will benefit the 
Guild and be presented to the general membership. 

Grammar. 

Article IX, 4 (a) There shall be a minimum of ten (10) 
general Guild meetings per year. 

(deleted) Contradicts 
Meetings 
section that 
ǎŀȅǎ άƻƴŎŜ ŀ 
ƳƻƴǘƘΦέ 

 

Calendar of Events 
There are no local shows this month, but here is a reminder to visit The Museum of Quilts & Textiles in San Jose! 

The Museum of Quilts & Textiles was the first museum in the United States dedicated to quilts and textiles as an 
art form. Museum and Museum Store hours are 10am-5pm Wednesday through Sunday; closed Mondays, 
Tuesdays, and major holidays. Admission is $8.00 general; $6.50 students and seniors; and free to Museum 
members and children under 13. Admission is 'pay what you can' on the first Friday of each month. The Museum of 
Quilts & Textiles is located at 520 South First Street in downtown San Jose. For more information, call 408-971-0323 
or visit www.sjquilt museum.org. 

CURRENT EXHIBITIONS ON VIEW 

November 6, 2013 - January 19, 2014 

¶ Translucence: Cathy Breslaw ɀ Layered industrial mesh repurposed to translucent, floating drawings in 
space. 

¶ Art Cloth Network: Interpretations ɀ Fourteen cloth panels created by members of the Art Cloth Network. 

¶ Quilt Detective: Fake, Fraud or Finished? ɀ With 10 antique quilts on display, test your sleuthing skills to spot 
what is not antique. Viewers will learn a few of the methods curators use to detect inconsistencies in 
historic quilts. 

 



 

 

F. Y. I 

General Meetings 

Meetings are held the second Tuesday of the 
month, at 7 p.m., in the Folsom Community 
Center, 52 Natoma Street, Folsom, CA. 

Board Meetings 

Meetings are held  at 5:30 p.m. the same evening 
as the general meeting, in the Activity Room of 
the Community Center . 

Guests 

Guests are welcome at general meetings, but are 
required to pay a $3 entry fee.  

Membership 

Annual dues are $35 for active members .  The 
Guild has a membership cap, but maintains a  
waiti ng list.  A newsletter subscription only  
membership is $20.00.  

 

 

Newsletter 

Information for an upcoming  newsletter must be 
turned in about a week  after  the current  ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ 
meeting.  Please contact Donna Brennan at 
newsletter@folsomquilt.org  with any conten t for 
the newsletter.  Your input is welcome.  

For questions about a dvertis ing, please contact us 
at advertising@folsomquilt.org .  

Where to find us…   www.folsomquilt.org 

P.O. Box 626, Folsom, CA 95763-0626 

 

 

 

 


